
 
 
 

Marlborough COVID-19 City Updates 
March 20, 2020 

Motor Vehicle Excise Bills Demand Deadline Extended 

The City of Marlborough will delay the date in which motor vehicle excise demand fees are applied 
until Thursday, April 30, 2020. Motor Vehicle excise bills were due on March 20, 2020, with a demand notice 
set to go out on March 27, 2020. 

 
Donate to the United Way and Marlborough Community Cupboard 

United Way of Tri-County (UWTC) hunger relief programs are responding to the increased demand for food 
caused by the Coronavirus outbreak.  Vulnerable individuals and families can continue to depend on the 
Marlborough Community Cupboard food pantry at 255 Main Street: https://www.uwotc.org/MCC 

Each food pantry is responding to the specific needs of their community. In Marlborough, additional groceries 
are being provided during each client’s monthly pantry visit for up to three weeks-worth of food. At all our food 
pantries and Cafés, we are experiencing an increased volume of food being distributed.   

The UWTC has an increasing need for food donations due to COVID-19. To donate to the United Way of Tri-
County, go to https://bit.ly/uwotcdonate. 

Donations may be dropped off at the Community Cupboard at 250 Main Street side entrance (Rawlings 
St.) Monday, Wednesday, and Friday 9:00am – 2:00pm and Wednesday evenings 5:00pm – 7:00p, 

Senior Center of Marlborough Volunteers Wanted 

The Senior Center of Marlborough seeking volunteers to assist seniors with tasks including food and medicine 
retrieval. To volunteer or seek assistance, please call the Senior Center at 508-485-6492. 

MPS Meal Continuity Plan 

Marlborough Public Schools will continue providing breakfast and lunch to all families in our community. 
Meals are available at no charge for anyone who is 18 years old or younger. Anyone who wishes to have 
access to meals may do so without any application or identification process. Meals are available to all 
Marlborough families, regardless of school enrollment or any income eligibility status during the regular school 
year. This includes families from other schools in the community, such as IC and AMSA. This program began 
on Wednesday 3/18 and has delivered over 4,000 meals and is expected to double to support families through 
the weekend. This program continues to be working well and provides food security to many Marlborough 
residents. 

To access instructions for picking up meals at community-wide drop off locations or school sites, please go to 
http://bit.ly/mpsmeals and http://bit.ly/mpsdropoff.  
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